
 
SB17-283 Clarify Discrimination and Right to Disagree/Sen. Kevin Lundberg (R)  

The Chamber opposes SB17-283. The Chamber’s focus is attracting and retaining top talent. We are 

committed to opposing legislation that hampers our ability to do so. If passed, this bill would allow 

business owners to arbitrarily refuse service simply for disagreeing with a message or event. The content 

of this bill as well as its reoccurring introduction by the legislature sends a message that conflicts with 

the inclusive and collaborative culture we continually work to foster here in Colorado; that would put 

our ability to attract top companies, top jobs and top workers at risk. Colorado is open for business to 

everyone, and we will keep it that way. 

 

http://leg.colorado.gov/sites/default/files/documents/2017A/bills/2017A_283_01.pdf

